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Personal Independence Payment
Personal Independence Payment Toolkit
Guides within the toolkit have been updated to reflect the age changes.  As the State Pension rises, changes to other benefits will fall in line.
To access the guides please click on the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-personal-independence-payment-pip-toolkit
Personal Independence Payment (PIP) assessment guide for assessment providers
Guidance for health professionals carrying out PIP assessment activity and for those responsible for the quality of PIP assessments has some updates as follows:
Clarification in paragraph 1.4.3 on handling further evidence at a face-to-face consultation. Addition of ‘audiologist’s report’ to sources of evidence list in paragraph 1.4.5. Added paragraph 1.6.33 on assessment rooms representing an ideal environment. Removed hearing examination example from 1.6.36. Added paragraph 1.6.73 on evidence required to request home consultations. Removed paragraphs on further evidence due to duplication in paragraph 1.4.3. Various revisions and clarifications to ‘Award review dates’ to bring the assessment guide in line with revised DWP operational guidance.
Personal Independence Payment (PIP) assessment guide for assessment providers
Personal Independence Payment statistics
Statistics on Personal Independence Payment new claims and Disability Living Allowance claim reassessments
Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.

Personal Independence Payment statistics
IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Citizens Advice to provide support to Universal Credit claimants
The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) will fund Citizens Advice to provide Universal Support from April 2019, the government has announced.
The support scheme will help claimants through every step of making a Universal Credit claim. It will offer people the comprehensive and practical support they need to get their first payment on time and be ready to manage it when it arrives.
Further information can be found by clicking on the link below:

Citizens Advice to provide support to Universal Credit claimants
Universal Credit and You

This document gives an introduction to Universal Credit for people who are claiming it, this can be accessed by clicking on the link below:

Universal Credit and you
29 October 2018 Budget Announcements

On 29 October 2018, the Chancellor announced a package of measures worth £4.5 billion to support the safe and secure roll out of Universal Credit.

The Universal Credit Work Allowance will be increased by £1,000 from April 2019. This means that 2.4m households will keep an extra £630 of income each year.

Jobseekers’ Allowance, Employment and Support Allowance and Income Support will roll on for the first fortnight of a Universal Credit claim, where otherwise they would have stopped. This will be effective from July 2020, and will benefit around 1.1 million claimants.

The government is extending the 12-month grace period (the period before the Minimum Income Floor applies) to support all gainfully self-employed people. This will be introduced from July 2019 and implemented fully from September 2020.

Claimants can repay overpayments and debt more slowly from October 2019 (from 40% of the standard allowance to 30%), and from October 2021 people can have up to 16 months to repay advances.

An extension in the surplus earnings cap of £1500 for another year from 2019 to 2020.

In addition, the Budget provides funding for the announcements made by the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions in April and June 2018 to support the roll out of Universal Credit.

Read the 2018 budget
Guidance on claiming Universal Credit if you’re a student.
More information has been added to the above guidance on student loans and grants and how they are taken into account when calculating a Universal Credit payment. The full guidance can be accessed by the following link:

Universal Credit and students
Homeless Guides
The guides give detailed information for homeless people and the organisations supporting them when making and managing a Universal Credit claim.

This also includes:

· how to report changes of circumstances

· support available

· the types of identification that can be used to make a Universal Credit claim
You can access the guides by clicking on the link below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/universal-credit-and-homeless-people
Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 13 November 2018 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below:
Universal Credit: 29 April 2013 to 8 November 2018
Landlord Engagement Newsletter

These Universal Credit newsletters are published quarterly and provide information to social and private landlords about Universal Credit.
State Pension
Get to Know Your Pension campaign
The next stage of the Get to Know Your Pension campaign started on 10 September 2018. The campaign is celebrating 10 million forecasts being viewed through Check your State Pension. To help you support the campaign, we’ve created a range of resources, including social media posts and articles, which you can use across your communication channels.
Pension Credit
Pension Credit Changes
From 1 February 2019 pensioners will no longer be able to claim Child Tax Credits and Working Tax Credit.

From that date Pension Credit customers responsible for a child or qualifying young person could be entitled to a Child Addition as part of their Guarantee Credit award. Tax credits will continue to be paid by HMRC if already awarded.

The link to a factsheet provides information on Pension Credit and the changes.

Pension Credit factsheet
Pension Credit toolkit 
Use this collection of advice, guidance, facts and posters to help older people understand how they could get Pension Credit. 
Updated the guide to reflect that, from February 2019, an additional amount of Pension Credit is available for people who look after a child or qualifying young person.
Pension Credit toolkit
Other DWP News
Benefit and Pension Rates 2019 to 2020
A list of the benefit rates and pension rates for 2019 to 2020.  You can view the rates by clicking on the link below:
Benefit and pension rates 2019 to 2020
Support for Vulnerable EU Citizens
Grant funding of up to £9 million will be available to ensure EU citizens needing additional support get help in obtaining their settled status.

The Home Office has been working closely with voluntary and community organisations across the UK representing the needs of potentially vulnerable EU citizens.

The grant will help these organisations to both inform vulnerable individuals about the need to apply for settled status and support them to complete their applications to protect their status as the UK exits the EU.

Disability Confident Goes Live on Find a Job Site
The Find a job service which provides a free facility for employers to post jobs and a service for jobseekers to view and apply for those available jobs, has made changes to automatically display the Disability Confident badge on employers’ job adverts.

Jobseekers are now able to search for jobs displaying the Disability Confident badge, with over 5,000 Disability Confident vacancies currently listed on the site.

Support for Vulnerable Female Offenders
Twelve organisations across the country who are doing excellent work to help divert women away from crime and reduce reoffending, have been awarded a share of £3.3 million by the Ministry of Justice.

A large number of female offenders are in extremely vulnerable positions. Many face issues with substance misuse and mental health problems, often as a result of repeated abuse and trauma - for example some 60% of female offenders have experienced domestic abuse.

Councils Crackdown on Rogue Landlords
Councils across the country will receive extra cash to crackdown on rogue landlords thanks to a new £2 million fund. The new funding will be used to support a range of projects that councils have said will help them to ramp up action against criminal landlords – for example, to build relationships with external organisations such as the emergency services, legal services and local housing advocates.

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

